FOR THE LOVE OF THE DRIVE...

Brian Dubin. Pres

Hard to believe it but Fall is here!

| am writing to you today to tell you of an opportunity that will avail itself to you as a member in good standing of

VMGCC. Next month (November, 2022) nominations will be opened for our December election of Officers to our Board of
Directors, which will be voted on by the general membership. We are looking for candidates who are interested to take over
the position of the club President.

As President for the past two years (and also for two years in 2005 and 2006) | have decided to step down to allow for new
leadership and allow for a member to bring a fresh perspective on how our club should operate going forward into 2023. The
job of President mainly has involved running monthly meetings, writing the monthly blog for our Viewpoint and website,
overseeing club activities & driving events, and insuring the smooth running of the club activities.

Please consider stepping up to this position and having the fun of running the best vintage MG car club in Northern lllinois. If
you can spare the time (about 3 hours per month), please contact me at briallpro@gmail.com so | can give you more
information and enter your name into nomination for consideration by the membership.

Because our club depends on volunteers like all of you to keep our meetings and events running smoothly, this is a wonderful
opportunity to expand your group of friends, gain some experience running a not for profit club and give back to the MG
community. Please consider this opportunity because your involvement means everything to the club.

FRESH leadership at the top can provide all of us new ideas for events and activities. Think about what is important to
you from YOUR club and step up to a new challenge!

Our next monthly meeting takes place on Wednesday October 12" at the Pizza Joynt in Northlake.

Come out for an evening of camaraderie and fine dining. The Pizza Joynt provides the room at no charge so please
patronize the menu.

Website

All paid members received an invitation email with instructions on how to create your own log in and password. Please
contact me if you misplaced your invitation. In case you’re wondering, the website is still at
www.vintagemgchicago.com

ROMEO (Retired Old Members Eating Out) Meetings Update:

ROMEO meetings continue to be held on Zoom. Feel free to joinin! Meetings are on the last Wednesday of the month
at noon. Please note: The link that appears on the website and in the Viewpoint will get you into ALL the ROMEOs for
this year. Same link for every month. Be sure to mark your calendars!

Safety Fast,

Brian
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